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ADOPTION STATEMENT 

 
In accordance with the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, notice is 
hereby given that Harrogate Borough Council adopted the Harrogate Town Centre Strategy and 
Masterplan as a Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) on 25 May 2016. 
 
The SPD sets out a vision and physical masterplan for Harrogate town centre to 2025, including a series 
of area based projects and policy recommendations aimed at improving the economic prospects of the 
town and securing its vitality and viability in the long term. As an SPD, the Harrogate Town Centre 
Strategy and Masterplan is capable of being a material consideration in planning decisions. 
 
Any person aggrieved by the adoption of the SPD, may apply to the High Court for permission to apply 
for judicial review of that decision. Any such application must be made promptly and in any event not 
later than three months after the date on which the SPD was adopted.  
 
Copies of the adopted SPD and this adoption statement are available for public inspection at all of the 
district’s libraries, at the main Crescent Gardens council offices, Harrogate, at Ripon Town Hall and 
Knaresborough House during normal opening hours. 
 
The SPD, along with all supporting documentation, is available to view at: www.harrogate.gov.uk/htcsm 

If you have any questions on the SPD, please contact the Planning Policy team by telephone on 01423 
500600 or via e-mail at planningpolicy@harrogate.gov.uk 
 
Kathryn Daly 
 
Head of Planning and Development 
Harrogate Borough Council 
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